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The economic basis for control should be facilitated by as far as possible non-lethal methods of control. Damage
mitigation permits should only be issued to landholders who have already implemented non-lethal methods of control
and only after considerations of how the non-lethal methods have been implemented to reduce damage to crops.

Non-lethal control methods such as exclusion netting are not species specific and would offer fruit producers the added
protection from birds and other native fruit eating species to be undertaken without the need for trained shooters to
be present to destroy the animals.

The cost of deployment of non-lethal methods should be considered as a cost of production and would be balanced by
greater returns on productivity and if necessary included in tax concessions for farm enterprises to encourage the use
of these methods in preference to lethal non selective management methods.

Humane culling of free living flying foxes requires competent shooters. Allowing unregulated killing of flying fox may
lead to people using inappropriate methods with adverse animal welfare outcomes.

The AVA Queensland Division does not support the proposed amendment on the basis of likely dramatic failure of
the welfare of animals including non-target species from the deployment of lethal means of reducing crop damage.

As in all instances of native animal culling the science underpinning the population reduction must be studied
extensively. Point surveys at sites of fruit production are not a reliable method of population estimation. As many
species of flying fox are internationally migratory it would be necessary to study the total population rather than just
the Australian component. AVA policies on native animal harvesting reflect the need to establish accurate population
estimates, acceptable culling or harvesting methods that minimise the animal welfare concerns and a suitable audit
process.

AVA policy statements include;

* Harvesting and culling programs for native animals must be based on current scientific data on population
dynamics and habitat to ensure maintenance of viable ecosystems. The AVA opposes any harvesting or culling
of native animals that is not based on scientific evidence.

e Programs must be designed and regulated in a way that will prevent unauthorised harvesting or culling of
target species and have minimal effect on non-target species.

¢ Killing methods must be rapid and humane, and carried out by trained, skilled operators.

On this basis, The Australian Veterinary Association (Qld Division) opposes the bill and requests that flying fox
management continue to be done through the existing permit system under the Nature Conservation Act.

We urge the government to consider long term solutions to the juxtaposition of encroaching human settlement and
flying fox colonies such as the retention or planting of flying fox habitat in areas that are not inhabited by humans.

Kind regards

T /
(-

Dr Tessia Guilfoyle
AVA Qld Division President
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